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CEO REPORT TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS—September 23-November 16, 2013
SUBMITTED BY JAN GUSTAFSON COREA
November 16, 2013


ORGANIZATION AND STAFF SUPPORT
· Meeting weekly or biweekly on an individual basis to learn about work and how to best provide support. 
· Facilitated whole staff meeting on October 31, 2013
· Troubleshoot and support the resolving of operational issues 
· Monitor CABE fiscal situation with Marie Younger and Coordinating Council staff members
· Met with i3 Team to discuss staffing and budget
· Participated in P2I and I3 planning meetings
· Met with I3 evaluators—Wexford, Inc.
· Met with Laura Villalobos re part time staffing positions
· Office phone system updated
· Met with team to finalize and  upgrade our online registration system for the annual conference
· Continue to provide direct support for the development and rollout of CABE PDS.
· Held clean office contest and celebrated winners—the IT Team!
· Continued to update content and design on website with IT team.
· Used Facebook regularly to share news and information from CABE.
· Presented and facilitated at Bakersfield Regional Conference
· Represented CABE at the Interamerican Conference on Bilingual Education in Bogota and provided a presentation on CABE (en español)

ADVOCACY
· Meet regularly with Martha Zaragoza Diaz via phone or in person
· Supported CABE Board and partner participation and testimony at ELA/ELD Framework Meeting in September
· Participated in Legislative Committee Conference Calls
· Supported the drafting of a number of responses to Gov. Brown’s budget with Cal Tog and for CABE
· Disseminated Urgent Action letters re LCFF to members and Facebook viewers
· Communicated and worked closely with Shelly Spiegel-Coleman regarding LCFF, Framework and other legislation.
· Worked with Californians Together and CRLA regarding responses to LCAP and LCFF.


FUND DEVELOPMENT
· Continued work with Mission Promise to support grant in San Francisco
· Received $150,000 from Sobrato Foundation for Year 2 of  P2I grant.
· Coordinated efforts with Board Member Lettie Ramirez on funding and support for P2I in Hayward
· Met with SEA and Washington Prep to begin our work on the JPMC grant.
· Supported P2I staff with contracts for the 2013-14 school year
· Worked closely with Business Manager Marie Younger on management and control of CABE budget
· Contacting potential funders and sponsors for CABE 2014.
· Received contract with McFarland USD for $22,000 for P2I
· Received word that CABE was written into contract with Pasadena USD for P2I.
· Received word that Inglewood will be contracting with P2I.
· Met with Houghton Miflin Team re ELA/ELD Framework and sponsorship.
· Met with Sobrato Foundation team re Year 2 Grant with Martha Montafur and Rachel Saldivar from Wexford.


CABE 2014
· Continue to collaborate with President and CABE Staff on plans for 2014.
· Work with districts and COEs on CABE 2014 planning committee
· Met with Velazquez Press regarding their support for CABE—they will sponsor conference tote bags
· Visited and met with Anaheim Marriott with Delma, Marcia and Francisca to finalize plans.
· Met with Administrative Leadership Committee to plan ALS for CABE 2014
· Worked with IT team to modify design of the CABE 2014 webpage—it  is looking fantastic!
· Beginning to send out CABE 2014 email blasts
· Promoted extensively the Extra Early Bird Registration for CABE 2014.
· Met with Academia Cultural to secure “La Hora de Cuentos” in the exhibit hall for Thursday, April 4. 
· Met with all staff to create CABE 2014 calendar and timeline of tasks
· Faciliated CABE 2014 Planning Committee Meetings


PARTNERS
· Communicated regularly with Cal Tog and Shelly Spiegel Coleman
· Met with NABE Board member Yee Wan and NABE 2014 cochairs
· Met with CDE staff (EL, Migrant) on numerous occasions
· Developed parternship with Dual Language Education New Mexico and Ed Caliber
· Support the coordination of a joint Cal Tog/CABE luncheon on November 19 regarding multiliteracy initiative
· Communication with  2Way CABE Affiliate
· Met with Themla Melendez
· Met with Luis Orozco
· Attended Unity Conference in San Diego—Latino School Board Association
· Attended BCN in Sacramento
· Conducted planning call with NABE and 2Way CABE for February Pre Conference
· Made contact with CAAASA for future meeting
· Met with new Mexican Consulate (LA) Consul Gerenal, Carlos Seda with Francisca, Maria Villa and Gricelda Perez


BOARD ACTIVITIES
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Met with Francisca Sanchez several times regarding strategic plan and CABE 2013 and 2014
· Met with Stanley Lucero re membership
· Continued work on Strategic Plan development during and after Fall Board retreat
· Met with Exec Committee
· Met with Finance Committee
· Communicated with Board Members and affiliates on different matters.


SOCIAL MEDIA
· Post and regularly update CABE Facebook page—over 6000 hits a week and over 2200 “likes” on our page!
· Worked with Norma Rocha on updating CABE Webpage

TRAVEL
· Sacramento—Leg visits,  BCN CDE,
· San Francisco—MEDA, Hayward
· Cupertino—Sobrato Meeting
· Colombia—Interamerican Conference on Bilingual Education
· San Diego—Unity Conference
· Ventura—Ventura Chapter Conference
· McFarland—Board meeting
· Bakersfield—Regional Conference
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